
Happy New Year Burlington Shag Club!
I hope that you all had a wonderful Christmas filled with joy, peace and 
happiness. I wish everyone a safe and healthy 2023. I look forward to making 
some great memories together in the coming year. Buckle your dancing shoes 
and get ready to enjoy a year full of dancing, fellowship and fun. Before we move 
forward into the New Year, please join me in thanking Kim Sellars,

our past president (2019-2022). Kim has done an awesome job of holding the club together 
during an unprecedented time of pandemic and then leading the club back into full schedule of 
activities as allowed by health and state guidelines. Our club not only survived the pandemic but 
is thriving while many other clubs continue to struggle. THANK YOU, Kim, we love you.  We also 
need to thank outgoing officers and board of directors, Karen Byrd, Jerry Byrd, Jack Oakley and 
Mary Gregory. These individuals have given tirelessly to the club of their time and talents. Thank 
you to Karen, Jerry, Jack and Mary for your hard work and dedication.  I am happy that Kim, Jack 
and Mary will continue to serve in 2023 in essential roles.  
Debbie Burnham is stepping down as Sunshine News Chair. Debbie has done an outstanding job 
reaching out and sending cards to club members facing illness and loss of loved ones. As chair 
she has sent memorial donations on behalf of our club in memory of members that have passed. 
Thank you so much, Debbie!  Lucy DuVall will be your new Sunshine News Chair. Welcome Lucy!
Congratulations to our 2022 Hall of Fame inductee, Dianne Fogleman. Diane is our club’s founder 
and first President. Dianne’s vision and leadership was the groundwork for the success of the 
Burlington Shag Club we enjoy today.  This is a well-deserved and overdue recognition for our 
club founder. Plans for an induction ceremony are underway.
Congratulations to our newly elected officers and board of directors. Your new officers are 
Darlene Oakley, President; Amber Allen, Vice President; Andrea Loy, Secretary; and Scott Loy, 
Treasurer.  Buddy Richardson and Allen Roney will join Mike Wilson and Butch Dawson as board 
directors.  The 2023 board and officers are ready to serve this great club with dedication to fulfill 
our club’s official objective as stated in our club’s bylaws. “The objective of this club is the 
preservation of the Shag Dance and the Music through sharing the enjoyment with others in a 
friendly atmosphere.”  I encourage all club members to support this objective by renewing your 
membership, coming to Friday Shag nights, coming to club special events, encouraging and 
welcoming new shaggers to dance with us, coming to business meetings (we cannot conduct 
business without a quorum),  and consider volunteering to chair or serve on committees.  A full 
calendar of activities this year will require a full team of shaggers working together.  Together we 
can keep the dance and music alive and enjoyable for generations to come.
A quick reminder of upcoming dates:
January 12th -15th SOS Mid-Winter North Myrtle Beach.  Contact Kim Sellars or Mary Gregory for 
2023 SOS cards. The cost is $30 and covers admission to SOS activities at Mid-winter, Spring 
Safari and Fall Migration. 
January 20th Our first business meeting of the year.  Please plan to attend as we review and vote 
on activities and budget for 2023.
January 27th Re-Up Party.  It’s Sport Night with DJ Chigger Woods.  Wear your favorite team 
attire and bring $ 25 to reup your membership.  See Karen Byrd and Andrea Loy (Reup Chairs) for 
2023 membership cards. 
January 29th 1:00- 4:00 pm.  Celebration of Life of Ed Weiss “Charlie Brown”.  Everyone’s invited 
to this special event at Rack n Rolls to celebrate the life of the legendary Charlie Brown. There 
will be music, stories and some surprise guests.
Ready or not 2023 is here.  Together let’s make it a great year… and let the good times roll! 
Darlene Oakley, President 
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Dear BSC members,
It has been an honor serving 
as your Sergeant at Arms for 

the past three years, but I 
have decided to step down 
effective immediately.
I will continue to participate in 
other aspects of club 
activities, but I have chosen to 
focus on some travel and 
family time. Thank you for your 
understanding!
Respectfully,

Baxter Sellars





Bill Shreve 1/1
Robin Bridges 1/2
Richard Long 1/4
Gail Paschall 1/4
Tom Pate 1/4
Brenda Summey 1/6
Chris Turner 1/7
Dawn Lewis 1/11
Cindy Wheeler 1/11
Taylor Burgess 1/12
Millie Hatcher 1/12
Joan Kimbro 1/13
John Payne 1/13
Danny Shelton 1/14
Kaye Jones 1/18
Billy Keech 1/18
Andrea Loy 1/21
Pam McHone 1/21
Kenny Warren 1/21
Ritchie Askew 1/22
Louise Flanigan 1/23
Bobbie Jolly 1/23
Lisa Warren 1/24
Chigger Woods 1/24
John Williford 1/28
Gary Clements 1/30
Amy Crawford 1/31

Newsletter Deadline for the February Shag Rag is 
January 24th. Please email any items you want to be 

considered for publication to maxkim63@aol.com.



Everyone is invited to a Celebration of Life for Ed Weiss, aka 'Charlie Brown’ on Sunday 
afternoon, January 29, 1-4:00pm at Rack & Rolls, Burlington.
Ed passed away peacefully in his home the evening of October 8, 2022.
Join Ed’s wife Suz, their family, and friends from near and far as we share memories 
honoring Ed’s life, legacy and spirit. Copies of “A Life ‘On The Beach’, The Charlie Brown 
Story will be available (see details below).
Loafers Beach Club in Raleigh is also holding a celebration on Sunday, January 22, 1-
4:00pm.

DJ Schedule
Friday nights, 7:00pm



Attention:
BSC’s January business 
meeting is scheduled 
for Friday night, 7pm 

on January 20th.
This is our first business 
meeting for 2023, with 

lots of important 
matters to discuss. 

Hope to see you there!



Brenda Smith & 
Sheila Walker

BSC Hall of Fame
Steve McHone, Lorna Lankford, Brenda Smith, Ronnie Gregory, 

Mary Gregory, Joan Kimbro, Lee Neese, Dianne Neese, Jack Oakley

Robert Searcy
Owner, Rack & Rolls

Wilma Williamson 
& Duke Hill

Santa and Ms. Claus!!
(Susie Ladd & 

Danny Edwards)

ACSC Icons
Ronnie Gregory, Doris Keaton, Mary Gregory, Joan Kimbro

Allen & Lucy DuVall

Tommy & Vicki Stafford
Pam & Steve McHone

DJ Furman 
Dominick

Allen and Lucy DuVall

Stacey Lassiter, Linda 
McVey, & Amber AllenGail Copland & 

Joan Kimbro

Wes Turner, Dawn Lewis, Watt 
Parker, Dianne Neese, Josh Allen,  

Amber Allen, Wade Kimbro, Lee Neese

Karla Young & 
Eric Bowling 

Darlene & Jack Oakley

New ‘Incoming’ Officers and Board
Allen Roney, Darlene Oakley, Amber Allen, Andrea Loy, Scott Loy, 

Buddy Richardson 
(2022-2024 Butch Dawson & Mike Wilson not pictured)



DJ Schedule
Friday nights, 7:00pm



2023 SOS Cards for are available to purchase 
through the Shag Club for $30. Please see Kim 

Sellars or Mary Gregory to get your card. 

http://www.burlingtonshagclub.com/
http://www.shagdance.com/
http://www.facebook.com/groups/burlingtonshagclub
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Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Calendar of Events

January 2023

BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  
Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC

Burlington Shag Club
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